BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING –September 25, 2018
Members Present: Bob Bartini, Roger Scheurer, Peter Scolforo & Don Zukowski, Dave Forrest, 
Others Present: Al Zerbato, Rosemary Sheldon, Rochelle O’Gorman
Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 4:32  PM.
Abatements
An abatement was submitted for 555 Devon..  The customer came before the Board stating that she felt that her water bill was too high..  After discussion by the Board and review of the documentation presented, they agreed to deny the request and stated that the water was used. Roger Scheurer made the motion and Don Zukowski seconded.  All in favor.
An abatement was submitted for 57 West Center.  The customer came before the Board after a leak on the property.   He was requesting a sewer abatement since the water leak did not enter the sewer and went into his basement/apartment.. Upon review of the documentation, the Board agreed to abatement 1000 cf of the sewer bill.  The adjustment will be made to the customer’s account. Dave Forrest made the motion, Roger Scheurer seconded.  All in favor.
An abatement was submitted for 25 First Street.  The customer is requesting a sewer abatement after replacing a pool liner.  After reviewing the documentation, the Board granted a 1200 cf sewer abatement.  The adjustment will be made to the customer’s account. Roger Scheurer made the motion, Pete Scolforo seconded.  All in favor.
An abatement request was submitted for 55 Debra Ave.  The customer is requesting a sewer abatement after replacing a pool liner.  After reviewing the documentation, the Board granted a 1543 cf sewer abatement.  The adjustment will be made to the customer’s account.  Don Zukowski made the motion, Pete Scolforo seconded.  All in favor.

An abatement was submitted for 980 Pleasant Street.  The customer is requesting a sewer abatement after a leak on the property.  After reviewing the documentation and historical date, they agreed to the  sewer abatement.  The water from the leak went into the ground and not the sewer.  The adjustment will be made to the customer’s account.  Roger Scheurer made the motion and Don Zukowski seconded.  All in favor.
Water Dept.

Meter update:  Al Zerbato let the Board know that the Water Department continues to work on meter/radio replacements.  There was discussion about the upcoming billing cycle and customers not contacting the department regarding estimated bills.  Several notices have been sent requesting this.  Due to this fact, the Board voted to increase all estimated bills by 50% that are normally over $200 and ones under $200 will be estimated at $275.  Dave Forrest made the motion, Don Zukowski seconded.  All in favor.
There was a discussion regarding curb stops.  Some properties do not have them and if water needs to be turned off this makes it very difficult.  The Board agreed that curb stops should be installed or broken ones fixed at the homeowners expense where need.  Notification of installation and an estimate of costs would be given to the customer.  

.

Waste Water Dept

None

Highway/Cemetery Dept

Road paving update:  LB Corp will be reclaiming Devon Road tomorrow.  The base course is set for nest week and paving with two weeks. 
There was a discussion regarding the additional paving of Summer Street. To pave 6/10 mile from laurel to Spring would cost approximately $247,000 to mill and fill.  The bid that was put out was for 1.4 miles.  There should be approximately $190,000 left over from the Devon Road paving.  The Board recommends waiting till spring to address.  Roger Scheurer made the motion, Dave Forrest seconded.  All in favor. 

The Board wanted more information regarding a new sidewalk plow.  Al Zerbato let the Board know that it would take 3 months to order the Tracless, which would be too late for the upcoming season.  He also let them know the the Wacker rental that we’ve done in the past is no longer available.  Another option would be to purchase a Wacker from Tri County and pay over 5 years.  Dave Forrest does not like the Wacker.  Bob Bartini stated that there may be an option for a rental in Albany and he will look into it.  The sidewalk plow discussion will continue at the next meeting.
A curb cut request was submitted for 350 Devon Road.  After reviewing the documents and ck submitted the Board approved the request.  Dave Forrest made the motion and Roger Scheurer seconded.  All in favor.

A curb cut request was submitted for 141 Fox Run.  After reviewing the documents submitted the Board approved the request

Other

Al Zerbato let the Board know that Jim White position at the  Highway Department has not had any interested applicants so far.  Lyndsay Broom will be looking into the possibility of putting it in the Berkshire Eagle.  The position is currently listed on the Town website and Monster.com
Al Zerbato let the Board know that he received information on the Chapel Street bridge project.  The company needs to use a galvanized steel liner to keep the construction going.  This is currently not available and it was asked if they could use a schedule 80 pipe on the outside instead.  Al Zerbato said that tit had been ok’d by the DOT and the engineers.  The Board was in agreement that this was ok.
Capacity fee request form was submitted for 587 West Road.  After reviewing documentation, the Board granted the request.  Pete Scolforo made the motion and Roger Scheurer seconded.  All in favor
There was a discussion about the meters on the Meadow Wood property and why they were not getting billed off only the master meter.  The Board requested that we.reach out to Town Council for further clarification on interpretation on past dealings.  .
Al Zerbato let the Board know that there was no further contact from the attorney involved in a drainage issue on Church Street. 
Executive Session

None.

Minutes

August 28, 2018 minutes approved.  Roger Schuerer made the motion, Don Zukowski seconded.  All in favor
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday October 9, 2018 @ 4:30 at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 6:28 PM   Roger Schuerer made the motion, Don Zukowski seconded.  All in favor
. 

Respectfully submitted,

Shanon Albee

cc:
 Clerk, & Website

